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 Venice Neighborhood Council

 PO Box 550, Venice, CA 90294 / www.VeniceNC.org

 Email: info@VeniceNC.org 

	
	MINUTES

Budget and Finance Committee

Special Meeting - April 1, 2013 

	


1. The meeting was called to order at 8:10 p.m.  Present were Hugh Harrison, Ivan Spiegel, Sylvia Aroth and Marc Saltzberg. 
2. The agenda was approved.
3. Approval of the minutes of the March 8, 2013, was postponed.

4. Ivan Spiegel reported on the outstanding community improvement projects.  The volunteer fair has been canceled and those funds are available for reallocation.  The youth poetry project has not contacted Ivan and probably will be canceled.  The doggie bag project has run into issues securing a permit to place the dispensers on public property.  The applicant has asked that is entire allocation be used to pay for the permit.  The committee voted 3-0-1 to deny this request.  As an alternative, it was suggested the applicant attempt to secure permission from private home owners to place the dispensers on their property.  Ivan will forward both the denial of the payment for the permit and suggestion of moving to private property to the applicant. 

5. Ivan Spiegel indicated that the applications for community improvement funding for the 2013-2014 were due that day and he would report back once the applications had been logged in. 

6. Ivan Spiegel reported on the proposed changes to neighborhood council purchasing procedures next fiscal year.  
7. There was a discussion of reallocation of funds within the 2012-2013 budget.  The committee voted 3-0-1 to reallocate the funds for the canceled volunteer fair to the 2013 Venice community barbecue.  It was agreed that additional reallocation involving outreach funding would be deferred to a special meeting to be held immediately before the AdCom meeting schedule on April 8, 2013.

8. The committee unanimously approved the existence of sufficient funds for a neighborhood committee request to print flyers.  The neighborhood committee will submit the motion to the Board for its approval.  

9. The committee unanimously approved the expenditure report for February 22 – March 21, 2013.  
10. Hugh Harrison reported on the audit of the quarterly purchase card reconciliations statements. 

11. Consideration of the 2013-2014 budget was deferred until the Mayor’s budget is announced.

12. The meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m. 
It’s your VENICE – get involved!

______________________________________________________________________












PAGE  

